

Board of Assessors
John R. Fisher, Chairman
Edward F. O'Neil, Clerk
John O'Connor, Member

Phone (508) 660-7315 Fax (508) 660-7228

Town Hall 135 School Street Walpole, MA 02081

Minutes of Meeting January 31, 2017

The Board of Assessors met on Tuesday, January 31, 2017, 6:30 PM. room #115, at the Town Hall. The following were present, John R. Fisher, Chairman, Edward F. O'Neil, Member, John O'Connor, Clerk, and Assistant Assessor, Dennis Flis

Discussion:

The Board reviewed the memo on the Finance Committee Meeting Schedule beginning with the Town Administrator address to the Town and ending with the Annual Spring Town Meeting.

Field work on Personal Property Accounts for FY 18 started on Monday the 29th. Field work will be done by Real Research Consultants of North Andover, MA

The Board received 34 applications for abatement for FY 2017, out of 9,211 accounts.

The Board reviewed, discussed, and voted 3-0-0, to grant the following abatement applications for FY 2017

| 18-96 | \$505.89 | 45-113 | \$119.57 |
|-------|----------|--------|----------|
| 41-42 | \$131.78 | 45-05 | \$662.26 |

The Board reviewed, discussed, and voted 3-0-0, to deny the following abatement applications for FY 2017 26-13

The Board reviewed the Town Administrator recommendations on the FY 18 Assessor's Budget. The FY 18 Assessor's Budget provides adequate funding.